REPUBLIC OF THE MARSHALL ISLANDS

MINISTER IN ASSISTANCE TO THE PRESIDENT & ENVIRONMENT

P.O. Box 2 Majuro, Marshall Islands
Phone No. (692) 625-3445/2233/3213  Fax No. (692) 625-4021

November 8, 2024

H.E. Robert Rae
President of the Economic and Social Council
United Nations

Dear Excellency,

I'would like to acknowledge your letter received on the 7t of October 2024, regarding the Marshall
Islands’ interest in presenting its second voluntary national review (VNR) at the July 2025 High-Level
Political Forum on Sustainable Development (HLPF).

While it is unfortunate that the Marshall Islands will be unable to present its second VNR next year as
requested, we fully respect the process and understand the limitation on available slots for countries to
present their report.

Inlight of your recommendation,  wish to defer our country’s VNR presentation to the 2026 HLPF. We

are committed to the implementation of the 2030 Agenda and we look forward to sharing our progress
and challenges at this important forum.

Sincerely,

TBre
inister in Assistant to the President and Environment

Cc: H.E. Dr. Hilda C. Heine, President of the Republic of the Marshall Islands
Honorable Kalani Kaneko, Minister of Foreign Affairs and Trade
Kino S. Kabua, Chief Secretary



